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Game Changers

Past inspires alumni to take action  
to help current students

 

College experiences can do far more than remain happy memories. 
They can also spur alumni into taking action to assist current stu-
dents, thus starting a cycle of continued involvement. For McCoy 
College graduates Matt and Jodi Edgar, remembering the financial 
support that assisted them with their studies has prompted them 
to give back to the school that launched their careers, which in turn 
provides them with a feeling of strong connection and purpose  
to others.

While pursuing her MBA in 2002 – 2004, Jodi received a sizeable 
scholarship that made a significant impact on her graduate educa-
tion. “It was a huge game changer,” she says. “We were newlyweds; 
we were young and just starting out. It really eased a lot of burden. 
I think about that to this day. The scholarship helped us out a  
great deal.” 

With vivid recollections of how a donor made a difference to their 
lives, the Edgars are eager to help out others. Now established in 
their careers — Jodi is a controller for a manufacturing company, 
and Matt is a principal at a capital management firm — the Edgars 
seize opportunities to assist McCoy College students advance 
toward their goals. In spring 2015, the Edgars took part in launch-
ing an inaugural business plan competition that bears their name, 
including serving as judges for the final presentation round. Teams 
of undergraduates and recent Texas State graduates presented 
business plans in a four-round submission and presentation com-
petition designed to promote entrepreneurship and small-business 
success. All participants received feedback from a panel of judges, 
and the top three placing teams were awarded a share of $5,000. 

The Edgars enjoyed interacting with the competition winners 
during the presentation ceremonies. A week later they attended 
the McCoy College of Business Awards Day scholarship presenta-
tion ceremony to meet the recipients of two Edgar Scholarships. 
Speaking with the beneficiaries of their generosity provided Matt 
and Jodi with the knowledge that their contributions are helping 
students make happy memories of their own. “It’s a great feeling to 
help students,” says Jodi. “Hearing them speak, I could tell that the 
money went a long way to helping them attend college.” 

Matt adds that becoming involved in McCoy events is an addictive 
experience. “Every time we’re engaged in a McCoy event, we get 
such a self-fulfilled feeling and such a rewarding experience,” says 
Matt. “It sustains us until the next time we get involved. We can’t 
stop, really!”

Although they now reside in Houston, the Edgars participate in 
on-campus events as frequently as if they were locals, and their 
involvement extends far beyond McCoy Hall. Since 2013, Matt has 
served on the board of the Texas State University Development 
Foundation. Together, the Edgars have attended cultural events at 
the Performing Arts Center, and since 2009, they’ve held season 
tickets for Bobcat football games. 

“It’s nice to have a reason to take a road trip to San Marcos,” says 
Matt. “I’ve been to every home game but one since 2009.” Jodi 
notes that she has missed two — one when her firstborn, Heidi, was 
six weeks old. (Heidi is now 6 years old and has been joined by a 
brother, Jeffrey, who is 3.)

It seems that the more the Edgars come to campus, the more ways 
they discover to stay active in the Texas State community. “There’s 
always so much going on at Texas State,” says Matt, “whether it’s 
McCoy College, athletics, academics, building projects … in every 
part of the university. To be associated with it and to play some part 
in it is exciting.”

Texas State alumni and donors Matt and Jodi Edgar

Honoring Achievements

Faculty, donors and students gather to recognize accomplishments at McCoy College

 

MASTER’S DEGREE HOODING CEREMONY
Earning a master’s degree is a significant accomplishment.  
The biannual hooding ceremony, designed to celebrate this  
academic milestone, has become a popular highlight of the  
McCoy experience. 

In the fall and spring semesters, students in all of the McCoy 
master’s programs — MSAIT (Accounting and Information 
Technology), MAcy (Accountancy), MBA (Business 
Administration) and MSHRM (Human Resource Management) 
— are invited to participate in the Master’s Degree Hooding 
Ceremony. They may nominate a business professor who has made 
a special contribution to their graduate journey to take part in this 
special day.

“We have so many professors who go above and beyond for the 
students,” says graduate advisor Brittany Naylor, who notes that 
faculty mentorship can have an enormous impact on a student’s 
career path. 

During the ceremony, the chair of the graduate program or a 
nominated professor will place the academic regalia hood over the 
student’s robe. Each student submits comments to be read on their 
academic highlights, such as internships, study abroad experiences, 
and honor societies and organizations. Thirty-two students and 
five professors took part in the inaugural McCoy College Master’s 
Hooding Ceremony in 2010; the spring 2015 ceremony recognized 
the achievements of 78 students, 30 professors participated, and 
close to 600 family and friends attended. 

AWARDS DAY
During the annual McCoy College Awards Day ceremony, it can be 
difficult to determine who is more excited — the students who are 
receiving the awards or the donors who are presenting them.

Scholarship donors are invited to personally deliver award cer-
tificates to the selected recipients, giving them an opportunity to 
meet and interact with the students whose financial burden they 
have lessened. Prior to the ceremony, as a condition of receiving 
a scholarship, students write a letter of appreciation to the donor 
including information about the student’s background and aspi-
rations. The letter is the first step in creating an ongoing donor-
scholar relationship. 

“Donors appreciate the chance to see how their contributions  
are changing lives,” says McCoy College senior administrator 
Letitia Tunnell, “and really enjoy making a connection with  
our deserving students.” 

Awards Day is a major highlight of the academic year. And, as an 
extra cause for celebration, the event coincides with the spring 
recognition ceremony for new members of Beta Gamma Sigma 
(BGS), the honor society for accredited schools of business. In addi-
tion to recognizing new members, the chapter may honor a faculty 
member or business professional. In spring 2015 McCoy College 
awarded 104 scholarships with 16 donors participating. The BGS 
chapter recognized 85 new members, and the chapter honoree was 
Mr. Brian McCoy, president and CEO of McCoy’s Building Supply.
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Scholarship recipient Garrett Morales with donors  
Mr. and Mrs. Guillermo Wolff

Spring 2015 Master’s Degree Hooding Ceremony


